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For Date: 05/07/2024  -  Tuesday  
Call Number Time Call Reason Action 
24-16565        0740 SUSPICIOUS ITEM NO REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 2377] ROCK ST 
         Narrative:     

3 TUBES TAPED TOGETHER, AT CORNER OF ROCK AND SUDBURY.  
4INCHES ROUND, AND 3.5FT LONG. NEAR THE DECORATION WHEN YOU  
FIRST ENTER PARK. NO ONE SEEN AROUND IT. CALLER WOKE UP AND  
JUST NOTICED IT. 

         Narrative:     
101 said that the items were trash and that he was going to  
bring them to the dump.  

 
24-16570        0932 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD + COACH RD 
 
24-16575        1002 THEFT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 4847] WOODBURY AVE 
         Narrative:     

theft of 2 deposits value of $2000.00 
 
they have video and a susp 

       Refer To Incident:    24-16575-OF 
 
24-16584        1140 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    MIDDLE RD + PEVERLY HILL RD 
 
24-16586        1157 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    MIDDLE RD + SPINNEY RD 
         Narrative:     

speed 
 
24-16588        1226 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 4740] LAFAYETTE RD 
 
24-16589        1239 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    GRAFTON DR + RT 33 
         Narrative:     

REAR END STYLE MVA. CALLER DOESN'T THINK SHE IS INJURED.  
LOST CONNECTION 

         Narrative:     
ACCIDENT OCCURED ON 33 

         Narrative:     
CALLER TRANSFERRED TO STATE POLICE 

         Narrative:     
clear w/ report. 

       Refer To Accident:    24-16589-AC 
 
24-16590        1248 DOMESTIC VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WEALD RD 
         Narrative:     

HEAR SOMEONE YELLING FOR HELP. SAYING CALL 911. THEN SAW  
SOMEONE SHUT THE WINDOW AT THIS LOCATION. CALLER WENT AND  
KNOCKED ON THE DOOR. NO ONE ANSWERING 

         Narrative:     
FEMALE VOICE YELLING FOR HELP.  

         Narrative:     
OCCURED 5 MIN AGO. NOTHING SEEN. NOTHING ELSE HEARD 

         Narrative:     
CAN HEAR YELLING NOW. CAN NOT MAKE OUT WHAT IS BEING SAID 

         Narrative:     
CALLER IS BACK AT ADDRESS. CAN HEAR SOMEONE YELLING "POLICE  
POLICE" 

         Narrative:     
CALLER IS NOT SURE WHO LIVES THERE. CALLER IS GOING TO LOOK  
UP WHO LIVES THERE. SHE IS RESIDENT COORDINATOR 
 



         Narrative:     
CALLER ATTEMPTED KNOCKING ON THE DOOR AGAIN WITH NO ANSWER. 

         Narrative:     
101 advising nothing showing at this time. 

         Narrative:     
102 adv that it was a verbal domestic. parties are separated  
and units are clear w/ report. 

       Refer To Incident:    24-16590-OF 
 
24-16591        1314 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1881] MARKET SQ 
         Narrative:     

NHHS 
         Narrative:     

stop sign 
 
24-16592        1319 ABANDONED 911 CALL NO REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 26] ANDREW JARVIS DR 
         Narrative:     

HANG UP. NO ANSWER ON CALL BACK. 
         Narrative:     

NO ANSWER ON CALL BACK. JUST RINGING.  
         Narrative:     

P35 adv that she has checked all floors and no one has  
flagged her down. She also ran the telephone number and they  
are not coming up with anything.  
 
she is going to check the construction that is near the  
tennis courts. 

         Narrative:     
TLO had negative results. 

         Narrative:     
911 ADVISED THIS WAS SHOWING 118 IN LOCATION. UNKNOWN IF  
ROOM NUMBER 

         Narrative:     
RM 118 IS THE NURSES OFFICE AND GUIDANCE. THEY SAID THAT  
THEY DID NOT CALL 911 OR CALL OUT. CLEAR ALL UNITS 
 
UNFOUNDED. 

         Narrative:     
p35 reported that the call originated from the nurses  
office. said that a student was trying to call a home. 

 
24-16593        1323 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    PORTER ST + CHURCH ST 
         Narrative:     

nhhs 
         Narrative:     

stop sign 
 
24-16594        1330 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    MIDDLE ST + RICHARDS AVE 
         Narrative:     

NHHS 
         Narrative:     

inspection 
 
24-16595        1338 ANIMAL CALL VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 87] BARBERRY LN 
         Narrative:     

RAILTRAIL VIA BARBERRY LN 
         Narrative:     

1 verbal warning for dog off leash. 
 
24-16597        1344 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    STATE ST + SUMMER ST 
         Narrative:     

nhhs 
         Narrative:     

unregistered, insp 



         Narrative:     
unregistered     

 
24-16599        1407 ABANDONED 911 CALL NO ACTION TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 115] BORTHWICK AVE 
         Narrative:     

FLOOR 2, NO SPECIFIC LOCATION. NO ANSWER ON CALL BACK. 
         Narrative:     

ACCIDENTAL ON CALL BACK.  
         Narrative:     

SAID SHE WAS TRYING TO DIAL OUT AND PRESSED THE WRONG  
NUMBERS.  

         Narrative:     
120 ok with not responding. 

 
24-16601        1428 ANIMAL CALL VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 2550] SOUTH MILL POND 
         Narrative:     

flagged down about a dog that is "causing a problem" in the  
enclosed dog park, she is going to check it out 

         Narrative:     
aco adv that the male is having trouble catching his dog so  
she is going to wait until he removes the dog from the park  
to speak w/ him 

         Narrative:     
id the vehicle that the male was associated with.  
 
male came and spoke with aco about other dogs also that  
should not be in the park however 86 is responded that he  
was the only one that she got the complaint about.  

 
24-16602        1435 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BORTHWICK AVE + RT 1 BY-PASS SB 
         Narrative:     

NHHS 
         Narrative:     

lane ctrl 
 
24-16603        1448 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CONGRESS ST + VAUGHAN MALL 
         Narrative:     

nhhs 
         Narrative:     

stop standing prohibited 
 
24-16604        1454 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CONGRESS ST + FLEET ST 
         Narrative:     

NHHS 
         Narrative:     

stop sign 
 
24-16607        1514 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    PORTWALK PL 
         Narrative:     

speed 
         Narrative:     

NHHS 
 
24-16608        1520 CIVIL MATTER / DISPUTE CIVIL ISSUE   
  Location/Address:    [PO 439] COURT ST 
         Narrative:     

CALLER STATED SHE IS BEING FOLLOWED. 
         Narrative:     

CALLER ADVISING SHE IS NOW AT HER APT AT 140 COURT ST. 
         Narrative:     

UNKNOWN ON NAME OF FEMALE THAT IS FOLLOWING HER. ONGOING  
ISSUE. 

         Narrative:     
WHI FEMALE BLK HAIR HAT BLUE SHIRT BLUE JEANS 



         Narrative:     
CALLER NO LONGER SEES THE FEMALE. FEMALE IS NO LONGER  
FOLLOWING.  

         Narrative:     
CALLER LIVES IN APT 203 

         Narrative:     
CALLER IS INSIDE NO LONGER SEES FEMALE.  

         Narrative:     
SUSPECT FEMALE LIVES AT MARGESON APTS. UNKNOWN WHICH UNIT. 

         Narrative:     
SUSPECT YELLED AT CALLER ASKING HER WHAT IS IN STROLLER.  
THEN PROCEEDED TO FOLLOW HER TO FEASTER.  

         Narrative:     
dispute over fake babies in a stroller, 104 going to  
margeson to speak with the second half.  

         Narrative:     
104 was unable to locate other half, likely 10-37 issues.  
clear 

 
24-16609        1525 CHECK WELL BEING SERVICES RENDERED   
  Location/Address:    BORTHWICK AVE 
         Narrative:     

elderly male appears confused. stated he was looking for his  
wife. has been roaming around the building for the past 2  
hours. last seen headed to the west side of the building.  
caller can no longer see him.  
 
desc: whi male, beard, glasses, veteran baseball hat, jeans,  
blue polo, brown cellphone case on right side 

         Narrative:     
101 was flagged down by the wife at the hospital 

         Narrative:     
101 giving the gentleman a ride to the ER 

         Narrative:     
parties reunited, but neither are able to drive. hospital is  
looking to get a lyft for them 

         Narrative:     
folks are getting a lyft home, couple's daughter has been  
notified of the vehicle being left at 155 borthwick.  

 
24-16610        1529 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    PENHALLOW ST + STATE ST 
         Narrative:     

turn signal 
 
24-16611        1545 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1215] ISLINGTON ST 
 
24-16612        1547 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP NO ACTION TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    STATE ST + MIDDLE ST 
         Narrative:     

nhhs 
         Narrative:     

unreg, ro just came from town hall. reg is active 
 
24-16614        1554 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    BANFIELD RD + PEVERLY HILL RD 
 
24-16616        1602 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1977] MIDDLE ST 
         Narrative:     

verbal speed 
 
24-16618        1612 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    STATE ST + WASHINGTON ST 
         Narrative:     

nhhs 
         Narrative:     

insp 
 



24-16620        1624 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    MAPLEWOOD AVE + DEER ST 
         Narrative:     

van pputtnhhs 
         Narrative:     

insp 
 
24-16624        1751 ANIMAL CALL UNFOUNDED CALL   
  Location/Address:    [PO 4174] HANCOCK ST 
         Narrative:     

car parked in the sun with a dog in it, dog doesnt appear in  
distress but is panting, windows are cracked, truck is  
located in middle row of parking lot 

         Narrative:     
66 degrees and sunny 

         Narrative:     
204- no dog in the vehicle 

 
24-16625        1800 CHECK WELL BEING UNABLE TO LOCATE   
  Location/Address:    CHURCH ST + STATE ST 
         Narrative:     

male laying on the ground, appears intox, older male gray  
hair pony tail black leather jacketing, near parking meter,  
caller states male is now staggering through parking lot 

         Narrative:     
checked the area, neg contact 

 
24-16626        1803 ASSIST OTHER POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1291] JUNKINS AVE 
       Refer To Incident:    24-16626-OF 
 
24-16628        1824 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP NO ACTION TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    SPAULDING NB TPK 
 
24-16631        1830 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    HERITAGE AVE + BANFIELD RD 
 
24-16632        1834 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1247] ISLINGTON ST 
         Narrative:     

inspection 
 
24-16633        1836 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SPAULDING NB TPK 
         Narrative:     

verbal, inspection and failure to display 
 
24-16634        1848 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SPAULDING NB TPK + ARTHUR BRADY DR 
         Narrative:     

verbal to ro unsafe lane change 
 
24-16635        1850 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 4010] GREENLEAF AVE 
 
24-16641        1941 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- FALSE (UNK CAUSE)   
  Location/Address:    [PO 5165] POST RD 
         Narrative:     

back right door 
         Narrative:     

open door c side 
         Narrative:     

property owner on scene, advises no one should be inside 
         Narrative:     

building is clear, key holder is resetting the alarm 
 
24-16643        2025 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD + SOUTH ST 
         Narrative:     

red light 



24-16645        2031 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ST + MT VERNON ST 
 
24-16646        2033 HARASSMENT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    PORPOISE WAY 
         Narrative:     

caller states her ex husband is drunk at his residence in  
portsmouth, further states he is prohibited from being  
intox. caller added he threatened to "whoop" their mutual  
child, child was at dads house is now at moms house, mom is  
enorute back home 5 min eta 

         Narrative:     
204 and 202 heading over to the other parent's house now 

         Narrative:     
no answer at raleigh, 204 clear 

       Refer To Incident:    24-16646-OF 
 
24-16647        2045 PARKING COMPLAINT NO REPORT - GOA   
  Location/Address:    CERES ST 
         Narrative:     

whi mercedes parked in front of a no parking sign 
         Narrative:     

caller refused info 
 
24-16652        2226 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1881] MARKET SQ 
         Narrative:     

stop sign 
 
24-16654        2234 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    PORTER ST + MIDDLE ST 
         Narrative:     

verbal lights  
 
24-16655        2235 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 2993] WOODBURY AVE 
         Narrative:     

defective 
 
24-16658        2243 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS NB + GREENLEAF AVE 
         Narrative:     

defective equipt 
 
24-16660        2249 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1390] LAFAYETTE RD 
         Narrative:     

defective equip  
 
24-16661        2310 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS NB + GREENLEAF AVE 
         Narrative:     

SPEED 
 

For Date: 05/08/2024  -  Wednesday  
24-16666        0005 ASSIST FIRE DEPARTMENT ASSISTANCE RENDERED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1513] LAFAYETTE RD 
         Narrative:     

RV at this location - one occupant had a seizure. 
         Narrative:     

RV will be behind turf depot  
         Narrative:     

FD to xport. clear  
 
24-16667        0032 SUSPICIOUS VEHICLE NO REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 3615] ISLINGTON ST 
         Narrative:     

checking vehicle in parking lot  
         Narrative:     

employee, staying in veh overnight.  



24-16668        0052 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- CANCEL BY ALARM CO   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1833] MARKET ST 
         Narrative:     

sales motion front 
         Narrative:     

cancelled by alarm co 

 


